Page: A6

See public meetings schedule on these
pages and check online for agendas,
meeting notes and announcements
City of Orinda:
www.cityoforinda.org

Phone (925) 253-4200

Chamber of Commerce:
www.orindachamber.org

The Orinda Association:
www.orindaassociation.org

LAMORINDA WEEKLY

Share your thoughts, insights
and opinions with your
community.

Send a letter to the editor:
letters@lamorindaweekly.com

925-377-0977

READY TO MAKE A MOVE?

Chris & Tracy have your new home!

www.lamorindaweekly.com

1277 Bollinger Canyon, Moraga
4 BR| 3 BA| 2,500 SF | 11 AC
$1,895,000 | 1277Bollinger.com

This property is a soul-inspiring retreat offering
stunning views of unreal sunsets and sunrises. The
single-level home provides the ultimate privacy,
tranquility, and luxurious comforts, while being off the
grid yet close to modern conveniences. Additionally,
two oversized solar greenhouses and two storage out
buildings allow for a “live off the land” experience.

Chris and Tracy have been providing expert Real Estate Leadership in Lamorinda for over 3 decades.
Call us at 925.766.1447 to learn more about how we successfully navigate the
current Real Estate market environment to benefit you.

Compoass is a real estate broker licensed by the State of California and abides by Equal Housing Opportunity laws. License Number 01866771. All material presented
herein is intended for informational purposes only and is compiled from sources deemed reliable but has not been verified. Changes in price, condition, sale or
withdrawal may be made without notice. No statement is made as to accuracy of any description. All measurements and square footage are approximate.

Wednesday, August 2, 2023

Chris Swim
Tracy Keaton
DRE. 00943989 | 01051349
925.766.1447
chris@chrisswim.com
chrisswim.com
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New Rec Coordinator manages fields and gyms in Orinda

Photo Sora O’Doherty
New Parks & Rec Recreation
Coordinator Mark Callaway.

By Sora O’Doherty

Mark Callaway, a Walnut
Creek native, comes to Orinda
with 15 years of experience
working for Walnut Creek’s
Parks & Rec Department.
Callaway, who started in
Orinda in June, formerly
worked with Todd Trimble,
Director of Parks and Rec in
Walnut Creek, and is happy to
be working with him again.
One of three Recreational
Coordinators, Callaway is in
charge of the rentals of fields
and gyms in the city, which

provides a substantial contri-
bution to the city’s revenue.
His domain includes the fields
and gyms of the Orinda Uni-
fied School District, which has
a deal with the city under
which the city handles reser-
vations.

Including the field at
Wilder, Orinda fields are
sought by a number of large
sports clubs, including the
Lamorinda Soccer Club,
Eclipse Soccer, and Cal Magic,
plus lacrosse and rughby. Call-
away’s job is to manage who
uses which field when, based

on factors such as the number
of persons involved, how
much field time has the group
had in the past, whether the
group is local and/or non-
profit. Nonprofits don’t get
priority, but they do pay a re-
duced rental fee. Twice a year
the department does big sea-
sonal allocations for the pe-
riod of September to February
and March through August.
One thing that Callaway
likes about working for
Orinda is that, because it is a
much smaller city than Wal-
nut Creek, parks and rec staff

get to work on multiple as-
signments, such as helping out
at community events or sum-
mer camps.

Callaway acknowledged
that the issue of having an on-
line reservation system for
tennis courts has been raised
recently, and noted the rising
popularity of sports such as
pickleball and ultimate Fris-
bee.

Callaway, who was born
and raised in Walnut Creek,
still lives there. He and his
wife will be celebrating their
first anniversary in September.

Hardwoods
Carpets
Rugs

LVP

Vinyl
Laminate

FAMILY OWNED
30+ YEARS!

925-284-4440

3344 Mt. Diablo Blvd.
Lafayette

lamorindafloors.com

LAMORINDA
FLOORS

Director of Animal Services responds to request
for information from Orinda Council

By Sora O’Doherty

Orinda, which contracts with
the County to deal with stray
and dead animals in the city,
asked Contra Costa Animal
Services (CCAS) to come be-
fore the City Council and pro-
vide an update on how things
are going at the Martinez
Shelter, after receiving emails
critical of CCAS performance.
On July 11, CCAS Director Beth
Ward gave a presentation to
the council, after which sev-
eral members of the public
offered differing opinions.

Ward explained to the
Council that, during the height
of the COVID-19 pandemic, pet
adoptions were up and the
number of animals coming
into the shelter had declined.
However, as the pandemic has
waned, the number of animals
coming into the shelter has
increased. Despite the in-
crease, numbers are still
lower than they were in 2019,
before the pandemic.

In 2022, Ward saw 82 ani-
mals taken in from Orinda,
and 23 animals adopted by
Orinda residents. Animal ser-
vices also picks up dead ani-
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mals. Of the animals taken in
from Orinda, Ward noted that
almost all would have been
strays.

Ward stated that dog
adoption rates remained very
consistent throughout 2022,
with 53% of dogs adopted by
the end of the year. In 2022,
CCAS’s annual intake was
6,426 animals. The adoption,
transfer, and return-to-owner
outcomes totaled 4,072. Ward
said that results in an average
daily intake of 17 animals per
day, and an average daily out-
put of 11 animals per day.

Ward acknowledged that
the shelter is overcrowded,
but added that statewide,
shelters in cities such as Los
Angeles, Pleasanton, Oakland
and San Jose are all facing
critical overcrowding. Over-
crowding coupled with a
shortage of both staff and vol-
unteers sometimes results in
animals suffering mental and
physical decline while in the
shelter, and sometimes the
decline is so significant that
the animal is scheduled for
euthanasia, Ward admitted.

Ward stated that when
animals begin to suffer, they
are placed on a list of animals
that would benefit from adop-
tion. If the animal is not
adopted, it may then be placed
on a list of animals that will
be euthanized within 24 to 48
hours.

The chief matter of con-
tention between the shelter
and some animal activists
concerns the number of ani-
mals that are killed by the
shelter. Also of great concern
is the lack of low-cost
spay/neuter facilities to re-
duce the number of animals
in the population.

Bara Sapir told the council
that while there are currently
seven animals being fostered
out of CCAS, there are 100 fos-
ters at Oakland Animal Ser-
vices. In a year, Sapir said,
Oakland has 497 fosters, while
CCAS fosters were in single
digits. She added that Contra
Costa County has only one an-
imal shelter, excluding a city
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shelter in Antioch, while
Alameda County has seven
shelters.

Ward later agreed that
“Alameda County is a great
comparison because it shows
the lack of resources in our
county.” But she pointed out
that most of the animal ser-
vices in Alameda County are
run by independent nonprof-
its, such as the East Bay SPCA,
Independent Oakland Animal
Services, the Berkeley Hu-
mane Society, and city-run
shelters in the cities of
Alameda, Berkeley, Hayward,
Fremont, and San Leandro.

Sapir did give CCAS kudos
for the new animal play
groups which she thinks will
be a game changer, but she
lamented the lack of an ani-
mal behavioralist on staff.
Ward denied that a behav-
ioralist is necessary.

The CCAS shelter is housed
in a 38,000 square foot facility
and serves 18 of the 19 cities in
the county, with Antioch run-
ning their own shelter. Ward
noted that recent rate in-
creases in renewed contracts
with the cities is providing
more money to expand ser-
vices. The Martinez shelter is
unusual in that it provides
treatment for animals with se-
vere, contagious diseases such
as parvovirus and ringworm.

One allegation is that the
CCAS does not provide exten-
sions for dogs on the euthana-
sia list when outside rescue
agencies need more time to
collect the animals. Ward
says that the shelter fre-
quently provides extensions,
and posited that there may be
times when a third party is
positioning itself between a
rescue group and the shelter,
which may lead to miscom-
munications. Ward said she
has asked staff to start making
arecord of times CCAS has
been asked for an extension
and whether or not the re-
quest was granted.

Speaking to the city coun-
cil, Irina Dyatlovskaya com-
plained that dogs are not
evaluated properly and that
rescue groups do not have the
access to the animals that they
used to and described how a
committed person from the
public wanted to adopt a dog
and was not allowed to do so
directly from CCAS, and was
told it was necessary to go
through a rescue organiza-
tion. Ward explained that
while many dogs are in fact
adopted directly from the
shelter, some dogs are be-
lieved to have issues that need
to be worked out by spending
time in a rescue facility, and
that safety concerns sometime
do not allow an animal to be
directly adopted.
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Photo Sora O’Doherty

This guy would be delighted
to join a family.

Ward is anxious to speak
with those who have con-
cerns. She has invited Sapir
and others to meet with her,
and Steve Burdo, CCAS Public
Information Officer, has been
reaching out as well. “We
want to do better,” Ward says;
“there’s always room for im-
provement, but I need to talk
to people and hear their con-
cerns.” However, Ward draws
a line at what she terms “hate
speech,” such as calling CCAS
a Nazi camp or comparing
staff to Hitler.

Ward told the council that
CCAS hired a group to come in
and train staff on doggy play
groups and CCAS is looking at
a development grant program
to support rescue groups.
CCAS currently utilizes up to
$150,000 a year from the Ani-
mal Benefit Fund to provide
grants to support nonprofit
animal welfare groups to help
Contra Costa County animals.
Ward considers the nonprofit
groups absolutely necessary
for the shelter to succeed in
placing animals in homes.
CCAS is also soliciting propos-
als from qualified and experi-
enced agencies to receive Ani-
mal Benefit Fund funding to
increase low-cost spay and
neuter opportunities in the
county.

Ward concluded her re-
marks by explaining that
CCAS’s biggest gap in services
now is low-cost and accessible
spay and neuter services.
“That sounds like its an easy
fix, right? Just build a clinic
and they will come,” she said,
but the reality is that there is a
shortage in veterinarians and
registered veterinary techni-
cians across the state and
across the nation. “I know a
spay/neuter clinic that was
built down by Bakersfield and
they have not been able to
staff it.” She added that CCAS
is working toward a proposal
to use Measure X county funds
to provide a new accessible
spay/neuter clinic.



